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Children at Holy Trinity Primary School complete a course on Philip the Evangelist

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
May this year be a blessing for you!  May our Heavenly Father help you accomplish all his plans for 2014, those of health and well-being in your lives!

I report that this year we have visited specific people who are sick with TB and IVH with Erika.  It is very sad. There are two young people, one aged 32 named Oswaldo and the other aged 37 named German. The two are very sick. Yesterday [16 January 2014] I anointed one of them since there was not much hope that they would live. Yet with God nothing is impossible. The glory of our God gave him tranquillity. It is a very hard thing, this stage, for them. 

The grace of God is ALWAYS TO PRAY FOR OTHER PEOPLE.

Blessings,

Julio.     17 January 2014
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Isabel with children at the Christmas lunch

Happy New Year, dear brothers and sisters. We hope that you are well. I have sent you some photos of our activities, but again you can see them on the Facebook sites of our churches. Please help us search for donors for the schools and the church. We are getting no help from the diocese [This is normal for the Jan/Feb vacation school]. On the contrary, Anderson deposits 800 soles of diocesan quota, and his stipend is 600 soles, and the finishing touch is that our car is totally worn out.   Everything is putting it to sleep. We cannot even sell it because it is a heap and we cannot fix it in the present situation, since he still goes up to San Pedro every day. Even so we continue working in the same way for the Lord with many desires. We serve Him still more and we help individual people a lot, especially needy children and women. There are many who are worse off than us. We go to their homes, we pray with them, we work with the young people at risk, with Marco, Alexis, Jose, Jerel and many more. In the world there is much need, pain and sadness. But we are the children of God with God, and on top of everything he will never abandon us. “Stand firm and go forward”, says my Dad, with tears in his eyes for all that we are going through. We know that these are hard times, but the Lord is faithful.

Blessings to you and your families.  Oh that one day we shall buy a property for a bigger school (!!!) and we can work better.

Thanks for everything,  
Hugs!
 
Isabel

17 January 2014
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Christmas lunch at Holy Trinity Child Day Care Centre

 and Primary School

Thank you, brothers and sisters, for your help with our programme with school children. They and we are very grateful for all your help and we have ended the school year 2013 with great economic need, for ourselves and educational projects. It is critical. But thanks to you that you are helping us with the Christmas lunch and the special chocolate drink. We expect to share with you, and you continue helping us, that we are able to carry on forward. I received a letter from you that you were sending via CMS money to the diocese to complete setting up the third floor. Please, it is urgent that we are able to buy materials for building and please tell our friends that we need their help to set up the ceilings of the third floor, to put down the concrete. It costs a lot, but it is better for the children in the heat of the summer and the cold of the winter. We need to put roofs/ceilings on the classrooms . 
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Thank you for the delicious chocolate drink

Please help us to be able to get donors. We have no incoming resources for the schools at Christ the Redeemer and Holy Trinity [in Jan/Feb]. If there are no incoming resources we have no salary, neither I nor Dad nor Anderson. Please pray much for us for this time of economic need that we are going through at the schools, since not only we but the teachers that we have not paid for their January break. There is much for us to do, but we need much prayer and help, to begin the school year. Thank you for your help in the schools.

At present I do not have a Facebook site specifically for the schools and child day care centres, but you can see us via the Facebook sites of our churches (Cristo Redentor & Santisima Trinidad). 

Thank you, beloved friends. May you have a good new year!!!

I sign off in the love of Christ.

Isabel            17 January 2014 
Thank you for your help. We are looking forward to the gift for the building work. It is very necessary for this difficult time. January and February are difficult times. We need much help for the classes. We are preparing the classrooms, painting, arranging, etc to have them ready for March [Start of school year for all, inc. diocesan, schools]. We are working out how to get them ready in time for the schools. Pray for us.

CHRIST THE REDEEMER - SAINT PETER’S - HOLY TRINITY - NURSERIES

We love you in Christ
Isabel Anderson Ivana Jacob 



24 January 2014
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Anderson, Isabel and the champion team at the Christ the Redeemer Child Day Care centre

Dear friends in Christ,

Thank you for the gifts you sent for the needs of the school. Your support always makes us happy and inspires us to continue the work. Please pray much for the beginning of the school year. It is very difficult because we do not have the extra funding to paint the school and the classrooms in the church. What you sent us we have put to pay for the new ceiling/roof. It is more expensive than what you sent via CMS. Still this is not being given to us but is being used to pay for the [existing] debts. Nevertheless we have taken the young people to the diocesan camp, and we shall be holding an evangelistic camp for retreat and prayer with our church Christ the Redeemer with the teenagers and the ‘sisters’ [women in the church]. For this we are holding activities to collect funds, and Compassion [International] will help us with the food for 5 days, and the rest we are contributing by our activities.

Pray for us. We need much prayer. We are fasting on Thursdays and we trust that God will help is for all these things that are short.

Greetings to the family and the friends. Thank you for their help.

A big hug.
  

Isabel


10 February 2014
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